OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will
hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the: Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton
Date /Time: Tuesday, April 16, 2013 @ 5:30 PM
Location: Council Chambers, Public Safety Building — 321 S. Fourth St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Members: Michael Engelberger, Tom Majewski, Tom Selsor, Sony Swangstu, Mayor Donna Olson
Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications:
2 Reports: Activity, Street Openings
Item # OLD BUSINESS
3
Item # NEW BUSINESS
4 Approve March 25, 2013 Meeting Minutes
5 Approve Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources Knowles-Nelson

Stewardship Grant Application for Division Street Park Streambank Stabilization
9 Future Agenda Items:
ADJOURNMENT

cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,
Library Administrative Assistant Debbie Myren, Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan, Tim Onsager
Stoughton School District, Deb Blaney, Bill Livick Oregon Observer, Stoughton Newspaper/W1
State Journal/Capital Times, Gerald Olsen - 317 Prospect Lane

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door)
will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth
Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-
6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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March 15 — April 15, 2013

Hopefully the April rain showers will bring many May flowers, although we could use
some warm weather to green things up.

Between the rain showers, crews have been out patching streets with cold patch. Waiting
for vendor to open that we purchase spray patch emulsion so we can get spray patch

machine out.

First brush collection of season was completed. Brush collection was light and crews
used chipper (6 loads) to collect brush except for a few large loader piles (14 truck loads).

Crews have removed winter snow and ice removal equipment (sanders, wings, brine
tanks,)

Yardwaste Site has opened for the season. The site opened one week later than normal
due to implement weather. Permit to use site Fee

A sure sign of spring, we have both street sweepers out sweeping all city streets. All city
streets will be swept during this first round when streets debris is heavy after winter.

The Fleet Maintenance Manager is making transition from equipment used during the
winter season to equipment used during the spring/summer. Also continues to make
repairs and perform preventive maintenance. Continues to perform monthly equipment
preventive maintenance and repairs for all city departments.

Continue working on Street Department Space Needs Study with city staff.

Street staff assisted with spring elections.

Finalizing plans for application for Stewardship Grant to provide stream bank restoration

to the riverbanks in Division Street Park. Will also seek Fish & Wildlife grant
opportunities from Federal agency.

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report - March 15 - April 15, 2013.doc
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Parks Department is gearing up for the season. Staff has already started prepping
baseball diamonds and soccer fields. Once the weather improves, additional tasks will
start for the season.

Working with Parks Supervisor on Turf Management Plan to assist with the control of
broadleaf control and build healthy turf for parks.

Other routine tasks completed during the last month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown, cleaning fleet and garage, repair downtown street lights and traffic signals.

Respectfully Submitted,
Karl D. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report - March 15 - April 15, 2013.doc
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Public Works Committee
Monday, March 25, 2013 at 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall 381 E Main St

Members Present: Alderpersons; Eric Olstad, Michael Engelberger, Sonny Swangstu, Tom Majewski, Mayor
Donna Olson and Street Superintendent Karl Manthe

Absent/ Excused: Rodney Scheel

Guests: Aldermen Jenson and Kneebone and many residents (see list) for Parks spraying issue

Call to Order: Olstad called the Public Works Meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

1) Communications: Manthe stated yard waste permits starting to sell also Williams Dr has not be fixed by
the Township but a letter has been received to request a meetmg between the City and the Township to
discuss this road.

2) Activity Reports: (Manthe reported)

e The majority of the time the crew has been dealing with snow, ice, and rain. Crews have been very
busy clearing the streets, parking lots, alleys and sidewalks of snow and ice (plowing, salting, anti-
icing). o

o Crews have been out patching streets. This spring there appears to be more and larger sized potholes
then in the past. | imagine the combination of many wintertime rain events and freezing temperatures
has attributed to this.

e Crews have also been hauling snow aWay from Cul-du-sacs, corners, downtown, and city parking lots.
e Crews cleared snow away from storm water.inlets to_prevent any' street flooding.

e Fleet Maintenance Mahager is making repaikr/s and performing preventive maintenance to snow removal
equipment. Continues to perform monthly equlpment preventive maintenance and repairs for all city
departments.

e Fleet Manager, Street Foreman and 1 continue to meet with Jeff Hazekamp from Angus Young to work
on Space Need Study. Presentation of draft plan layout will be made at next Public Works Committee
Meeting.

e Bids for 2013 Street Constructions Projects were opened on Wednesday March 13, and the apparent
low bidder is S&L Underground and trucking Inc.

e Gathering information and complying data for annual DNR Recycling Grant and Municipal Stormwater
Permit.

e Met with DNR, Project Engineer, and City Staff to review application for Stewardship Grant to rip rap
the riverbanks in Division Street Park. Will also seek Fish & Wildlife grant opportunities from Federal
agency.

e Parks Department has been very busy with snow and ice removal from city owned sidewalks.

e Other routine tasks completed during the last month include; dumping trash barrels downtown, cleaning
fleet and garage, repair downtown street lights and traffic signals.

Old Business:

3) 2011 East Main Street Construction Project Update: Manthe informed the committee that the
contractor rejected the claim and now the project engineer will be reviewing and dealing with the issue of
the claim. Manthe expects to hear from then by the end of April.






New Business:

4)

5)

Approve February 21, 2013 Meeting Minutes: Motion by Swangstu, seconded by Engelberger to
approve minutes. Motion passed 5-0 (with the Mayor voting)

Discussion Spraying for Broadleaf Control in Parks: Background: Numerous complaints were
received about the conditions of the parks (a lot of weeds and dandelions). A decision was made after
testing the soil to try spraying one park to see what the results would be to bring the turf back and beautify
the parks. Some funds were set aside in the budget to test a park.

Alderperson Suess was contacted by Ms. Lawrence and Suess requested Alderperson Olstad to put this
issue on the March Public Works agenda. :

Resident Sylvia Lawrence contacted Sean Brusegar, Parks Maintenance Supervisor. Mr. Brusegar set up
a meeting with himself, the Mayor, Street Superintendent Karl Manthe and Sylvia ( lives next to Veterans
Park) to discuss her concerns and opposition towards spraying the weeds in the parks with chemicals due
to the harmful effects on people, animals and plants etc. Mr. Brusegar stated he would look into
alternatives.

Numerous residents attended the meeting and all were in opposition of the 'spraying the parks with any
type of chemical — stating multiple health risks and concerns. A dozen residents asked to speak and
many had brought information regarding spraying and specifically the chemical Triplet SF which is the
chemical Frontier FS recommended to use on the parks.

Note: At this time no decision has been made by the City as what product was going to be used.
Suggestions made by attendees were:

e Form a sub-committee to discuss the i issue and ﬂnd solutlons
Develop a policy ,
Have an integrated Pest Management Plan
Use organic products — several people stated that the world is moving in this direction
Schedule a work day for residents to help pull weed and use no chemicals. This would be a great
community building opportunity :
Use corn gluten — it is a natural solution
e More effective to treat dandelions in the fall
e Educate the public (A ﬂyer was distributed “Healthy Lawns-reducing Pesticides” event in
Fitchburg)
e Find grants to help cover costs
e Leave more areas of the parks as “natural areas’

Questions asked:

e How are residents going to be notified when the spraying happens — the little flags are not
recognized easily

e [s the City going to use the recommended guidelines when spraying and how will the residents
know these are being met?

e Does the city need a DNR permit? Specifically for spraying near water.

e Does the Stoughton School District have a policy?

e What has been done in the past for weed control in the parks?

Manthe stated that years ago a granular product was used in the parks for weed control. Soil
testing has been done and cost effective environmental products are being looked at. Manthe said
there are continuous complaints from residents that the weeds in the parks are encroaching on
their yards. He will also be checking into whether there are any permits that are necessary for the
city to use.





6)

7)

8)

9)

Olstad stated that he received complaints that people were embarrassed about how the parks
looked, that the city wants to grow the community, that there is a strong opinions for the other side
who want the spraying to be done and for the parks to look nice — there needs to be a
compromise, we should look at how other cities are handling the situation.

Majewski stated there are concerns for the safety on the athletic areas if weeds are present and
that organic materials take many years before results would be seen and more labor intensive.

Swangstu stated pesticides can be dangerous and all products would be checked as the city is
concerned about safety and at this point no commitment has been made to use the Triplet SF
product.

Engelberger feels there are very legitimate concerns and alternatives needed to be discussed.
This issue will be put the April agenda.

Approve Bid for Tree Inventory: Manthe stated that four bids had been sent out and three bids were
received and one declined to bid. The low bid (Urban Tree Alliance) was extremely less than the other
two. Manthe contacted the references which gave the company great praise and stated that they are
continuing to work with the company. Also noted was that Urban Tree Alliance is a non-profit organization
and also local which reduces the costs of their work. Randy Nelson discussed what the Tree Commission
was looking for in an updated tree inventory, described a tree canopy analysis and how the I-Tree
Program works and shows monetary values for trees. Motion by Engelberger, seconded by Majewski
to recommend to the Common Council to accept the low bid of $10,320.00 from Urban Tree
Alliance. Motion carried 5-0 with the Mayor voting yes.

Approve 2013 Street Construction B|d ‘Manthe informed the committee that the City was teaming up
with Stoughton Utilities for some of the project. The project consists of Hillside St {E Main St to Ridge St},
Ridge St {Hillside to Coopers Causeway} and Milwaukee & Fourth Sts {Stoughton Ave to Fourth and
Fourth St to bridge} Five bids were received with S & L. Underground being the low bid. The entire bid
was $ 928,705.00 but the City’s portion will only be $428,700.00. Money is in the CIP for this project.
Church St was exchanged for Milwaukee & Fourth Sts. Motion by Majewski, seconded by Swangstu
to recommend to the Common Council to accept the bid from S & L Underground for the 2013
street construction prOJects for the amount of $928 705.00. Motion carried 5-0 with the Mayor
voting yes. , : :

Review Jefferson Street Pedestrian Bridge: Manthe explained to Alderperson Majewski (who has
questions why the bridge was closed) that the boards used on the bridge had to cure before being treated.
There was not enough time last fall to finish the boards so not product was able to be used on the boards
to keep them clear from ice so the bridge was blocked off for the winter season. The boards will be stained
when the conditions are right and the bridge will be open in subsequent years. The replacement of the
bridge has not been included in the CIP, but by replacing the boards, it has bought additional time to
develop a long term plan. The Mayor stated that there will be a fundraiser for the bridge. Tim Schleeper
from Vierbicher stated that there was a PARC Grant that could be checked into to help with the bridge
project.

Future Agenda ltems: Park Spraying, 2011 E Main St Update

Moved by Engelberger, seconded by Swangstu to adjourn meeting at 7:45 pm. Motion carried 4-0.
Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, staff member 3/26/13
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Date: April 12,2013

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Division Street Park Stabilization Streambank DNR Grant Application

Recreation Director Tom Lynch and | have been working with Graef engineer Matt Bednarski to submit
an application into the Knowles-Nelson Stewardship Grant to be able to complete some Stabilization of
the Streambank at Division Street Park.

I have included the estimate and the grant resolution for your review.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





GRAEF

Construction and Design Estimate*
Division Park Streambank Stabilization
Knowles-Nelson Stewardship Grant Application

9-Apr-13
By: Matthew J Bednarski, PE
Design
Estimated
Number Task Estimated Hours Lump Sum Fee
1 Topographic Data Collection (Survey) 34 S 5,094.00
2 Permitting 60 S 7,416.00
3 Concept Design 9 S 1,185.00
4 Construction Documents 78 S 9,150.00
5 Meetings & Site Visits 20 S 2,932.00
6 Bidding Assistance 30 S 3,748.00
7 Construction Services 96 S 11,868.00
8 QA/QC 16 S 2,158.00
Subtotal Design S 43,551.00
Contingency (10%) S 4,355.10
Total Design S 47,906.10
Construction
Number Item Materials Contractor City Crew Volunteers
1 Earthwork/Site Grading S 1,920.00
2 Biologs S 1,275.00 $ 9,600.00 $ 3,840.00
3 Backfill S 2,460.00 S 2,400.00
4 Limestone Boulders S 15,000.00 $ 13,000.00
5 Seeding/Vegetation S 7,700.00 S 2,400.00 $ 1,440.00 S 720.00
6 Site Amenities S 460.00 S 480.00 $ 240.00
7 Canoe Access Point (Outcropping Feature) S 2,150.00 $ 8,400.00
8 ADA Access S 7,500.00 S 7,500.00
9 1st year management $20,640.00
Subtotals S 36,545.00 S 40,900.00 $30,720.00 $ 960.00
Contingency (20%) S 7,309.00 S 8,180.00 $ 6,144.00 $ 192.00
Total Construction S 43,854.00 $ 49,080.00 $36,864.00 $ 1,152.00
Project
Project Total S 178,856.10
50% Match S 89,428.05
In Kind Services S 38,016.00
Total Outlay S 51,412.05

* - This estimate should be used for budgeting purposes only. It is based on a preliminary concept for the project. No
representation is made that construction costs will compare favorably with this estimate.






Resolution
Requesting a Knowles Nelson Stewardship Property Development Grant

RESOLVED, that the Stoughton Common Council, of the City of Stoughton headquartered at 381 E.
Main Street, Stoughton Wisconsin, HEREBY AUTHORIZES Karl Manthe, Street Superintendent to act
on its behalf to submit an application to the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources for financial
assistance under Subchapter IX or XVI of Wis. Adm. Code NR 51 for the funding of Streambank
Stabilization Project at Division Street Park; to sign documents; and to take action necessary to
undertake, direct, and complete an approved State Property Development or Heritage Trust Grant
project.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT The City of Stoughton will comply with all State Property
Development or Heritage Trust Grant laws and regulations and will meet its obligations under the grant
agreement for the project.

Adopted this 23™ day of April, 2013.

| hereby certify that the foregoing resolution was duly adopted by Stoughton Common Council at a
legal meeting held on the 23™ day of April, 2013.

Authorized signature

Typed or printed name

Title

Date






